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6-8 Year books ~ Baby pictures are needed for the 8  th   graders.   I will need baby
pictures, Boston, Norlands, sports and candid photos to the office no later than
3/16/2018 please.  If you have not purchased your yearbooks yet, there is still time.  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact Candy by email clebeau@carrabec.org or by phone 635-2209.  
Thank you. 

From the desk of Mr. Desjardins
K-8 Principal

I hope that all of our students and their families had a fun and relaxing vacation week. We have 
launched into the second half of the school year and expect a busy month of March!

On February 9th we had a pep rally in support of our basketball teams who headed to the Pine Cone 
Tournaments on February 10th.  It was amazing to see our gymnasium explode with our cheerleaders 
leading the cheers, foot stomping, hand clapping and more. True school spirit came through that 
afternoon, the school was loud, proud and rowdy.  Both our 8th grade boys and girls basketball teams 
brought home the trophy from the Pine Cone Tournament.  We will be getting Pine Cone Champion 
Banners soon to show our achievements.   Congratulations to both teams. 

Our 8th grade girls basketball team showed True Grit and Perseverance by taking the championship in 
the Central Maine League as well, they finished their season undefeated 10-0.  We celebrated their 
victories and acknowledged the grit and determination of all our teams with a parade through our halls 
before our Staff vs Student Basketball game on the 16th.  What a great opportunity for our students to 
interact with our staff in a more laid back, fun environment.  It is also a nice way to celebrate with our 
athletes, close down our basketball season and start our vacation. 

With the Winter Olympics on television, what a better way to start our vacation then by having a 
Winter Olympics for our K-5 students.  Mrs. Fournier and Mr. Robinson organized this fun filled 
morning with outdoor activities and
competition which ended in the library for
Olympic crafts and a movie.

Mr. Carey will carry on with basketball activities during the month of March, running his March 
Madness Program.  This is intramural basketball teams competing against each other.  This gives 
students who have never played or are inexperienced at the game, the chance to compete at a lower, 
less competitive, less stressful level.  Mr. Carey anticipates 35-40 students will be participation. 

This season ended with a Sports Awards Night being held on February 15th.  The coaches for both boys 
teams, both girls teams and the cheerleaders recognized all the players for their participation in the 
winter sports season. 



We started our Read to ME Challenge which is a month long public awareness campaign to promote 
childhood literacy in Maine.  Lee Ann Larsen from the Maine Department of Education came and read 
to all of our K-5 classrooms on Wednesday, February 14th.  The Read to ME Challenge is an 
opportunity to contribute to a child's literacy growth by reading aloud to one or more children for at 
least 15 minutes per day.  This challenge will run until Dr. Seuss' birthday on March 2nd. 

Officer Pike is currently meeting with our 6th grade students, holding a life skill training class one day 
a week. These classes involve Self Image, Self Improvement, Making Decisions, Alcohol & Marijuana,
and Assertiveness.  This class promotes health and personal development for our students.  We are very
fortunate to have Office Pike with us, while in our building, he circulates and interacts with our staff 
and students.  He has become a familiar face among our student body and the students enjoy interacting
with him while he is here. 

Our brand new Debate Team is starting to form as Mr. Ferrari has introduced the idea to the 7th & 8th 
grade students.  He has explained what a Debate Team is and how students can have a strong voice 
without being a passive receiver.  Debate is about speaking, listening and backing up your beliefs with 
facts.  Most of the students are very excited to join. 

The current Pokemon Club consists of mainly 6th grade students.  Mr. Rothert is attempting to recruit 
more students in hope to eventually have a tournament.  The club is promoting friendship and team 
work with a no win, no lose environment.  And to just have FUN! 

Mr. Reichenbach is looking into ways to obtain more 3D printers for his 3D Club.  These printers offer 
unlimited options for the students in creating a variety of things.  One of our students actually created a 
plug to replace a broken one on his chainsaw.  Along with having fun and being creative, the students 
are also learning skills about the software that goes along with the creation and could potentially lead 
students in thinking about their career pathways. 

The annual Grade 5 Ski Trip to Sugarloaf Mountain is scheduled for Friday, March 16th. Students have 
brought home materials and permission slips for this trip and hopefully they have all been returned 
signed and ready to go.  This should be a great day in the outdoors for our fifth graders!

Our grades 3-8 students are getting ready to take the Maine Educational Assessment (MEA), which will
start the week of March 19th.   This year's test will be taken on the computer. The test will be 
administered over multiple days so that students do not get too tired. Teachers are using practice items 
and teaching test-taking strategies with our students to help prepare them. Please encourage your child 
to do his/her best on this important test, which helps us to assess each child's achievement level as well 
as the progress of our school. 

Mrs. LeBeau and Mr. Gilbert are organizing the Talent Show once again this year. The Talent Show 
will be open to K-8 CCS students only this year and our show will take place on April 13th at 1pm, 
which is the Friday before April vacation.  Permission slips are available in the office for students who 
want to showcase their talents.

We held our Quarter 2 Academic Awards Assembly on February 6th.  We acknowledged students who 
participated in the BookIt! Program with a free pizza hut certificate.  The librarian challenges all K-5 to
have 100% participation for the next quarter.  We also recognized all of our K-8 students who achieved 
Excellent Attendance, Honors and High Honors. 



Congratulations to our School Citizens of the Quarter for the second quarter.  This awards program is 
sponsored by the K-5 PTO. 

From left to right: Brooke Atwood ~ Kindergarten, Chandler Atwood ~ Third Grade, Isaac Gordon ~ Fifth Grade,
 Wyatt Bates ~ Second Grade, Nathaniel Shamaly ~ First Grade, and (missing) Jackamo Benner ~ Fourth Grade

Congratulations to five of our 100
Mile Club  4th graders, who have
earned their 25 Mile T- Shirt for
running 25 miles since the beginning
of school.   CCS has walked/run a
total of 750 miles so far this year for
the Billion Mile March as well.  

We have many more students that
are catching up and will soon be
presented with a 25 Mile T-shirt as
well. 

                       From left to Right: Kayden Longley, Dylan Cwikla, Caden Estes, Jaysen Longley & Pete Vicneire 

Thank you to North Star Orchard ~  On Thursday, February 15th, 26 crates of apples 
from the North Star Orchard were delivered to CCS.  Each student in the K-5 end received a 3 lb bag of
apples before heading out on their February Vacation.



Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns about the K-8 program. Enjoy the month of 
March, the last month of winter. Remember – daylight savings time begins on March 11th and spring 
begins on March 20th! Think Spring!

Kindergarten 

-We were very busy this past with special activities. Our
class enjoyed the 100th day of school! We had a fun
filled day making 100’s crowns, counting, making snack
mix, predicting what it would be like when we are 100
and wrote 100 words. We also had a special appearance
by Zero the Hero to celebrate our special day. Thanks to
everyone who brought in food for this special day. We
also celebrated
Groundhogs day and Valentine’s Day.

- In K-5, we also took part in the Winter Olympics.
Thanks to Mr. Robinson for organizing the games for us
to compete in. Our class took some time learning about
the history of the Olympics and the value of grit and
teamwork.

- This month, we also had LeeAnn Larsen from the
Maine Department of Education visit us to read to us as
part of the Read to Me challenge which ends March 2nd.
Our class, we will be celebrating Read Across America
Day on March 2nd.     Lee Ann Larsen reading to grade K. 

- A special shout out to Zander, Keegan, and Arianna for counting to 100 and making it into the 100’s 
club! We are looking forward to the arrival of Spring this month!

               



First Grade

February was so Busy!!  We welcomed a new student, Kaden, to our class.  We also welcomed 
McKayla Gray, a practicum student from KVCC.  During the month of February, we celebrated Read 
to Me Challenge, the 100th day of school and Valentine’s day. 

To kick off the Read to Me Challenge on January 22nd Lois Kilby-Chesley, MEA president, visited our 
classroom disguised as Miss Kitty, The Cat in the Hat’s grandmother.  Lois read Green Eggs and Ham 
to the class and then gave each first grader a book about planets.  On February 2nd Mr. Weggler and Mr. 
McManus read the book, “Are You Doing That in The Talent Show?”  to the class.  On February 14th 
Leeann Larsen from Maine DOE read the book, “Library Lion”, Mrs. Miller read the book, “Katy and 
the Big Snow”  and Mr. D read, “Oh the Places You Go” We would like to see a class with 100 percent 
participation in the Book-It program.  Please help first grade be the class that wins the challenge!!

In reading we have been studying maps.  We made a map of bedrooms, houses and towns.  Then looked
at a map of the state of Maine, the United States and a globe.  In math we are continuing to work with 
place value along with greater than, less than and equal to.

Our 100 Mile Club is running strong with Jonathan White in the lead for first grade with a total of 17 
miles.  

Keep up the great work!!!

Second Grade

The Second Grade had a Guest Reader from the Department of Education on February 14th, Lee Ann 
Larson came to read and the students really enjoyed her visit.  We had our Valentines Party on the same
day.   

The students are doing very well in Math, working on subtraction regrouping.  We finished our unit on 
addition regrouping.  In Reading we are working on a non-fiction science unit.  The students have 
worked really hard and have earned their February vacation.  We are reading the book Tucker's 
Countryside.

The Second Grade won the right to keep Clifford in our room this quarter.  Clifford the Big Red Dog 
stuffed animal is awarded to the close who participates the most in the Book-It program.

Third Grade

I hope all students enjoyed a restful February vacation! Third grade has been very busy this past 
month! 

We have been continuing to work on multiplication. Currently, we are focusing on problem solving 
involving multiplication. We are working on memorizing our multiplication facts and will continue to 
do so throughout the rest of the school year. 

Recently, we have been reading expository texts and learning how to identify author’s point of view 
and how to use text evidence to support our answers. Students have particularly enjoyed reading the 
texts about endangered animals and how people around the world have made plans they put into action 



to save these animals. 

We have started our first research project in writing. Each student selected an animal that they wished 
to study. After creating research questions, they have been researching to find the answers to their 
questions. I am very proud of how eager and invested each student has been in gathering their 
information. After completing our research, we will be able to start using our information to write and 
illustrate our own books. 

We just concluded a unit on the water cycle and weather in science. We had a lot of fun during this 
study creating clouds in jars and making a simulation of a cloud raining. 

In social studies, we are continuing to study the American Revolution. Third grade is hooked on 
watching the Liberty Kids series, and they are disappointed on days that we cannot end our day with an
episode and classroom discussion. It is my hope that through our study, students will gain a firm 
understanding of the history of the founding of our nation. 

March marks the approaching test season for our MEA exams. Third grade is the first year that students
start taking these tests. I will do my best to help students become familiar with the test format and test 
taking strategies before the tests begin. I will send home more information before testing begins. It will 
be crucial for students to get a good night’s sleep on the nights before the tests. Additionally, it is highly
encouraged to eat a healthy breakfast and pack a healthy snack especially on these test days! 

Fourth Grade

The fourth grade have just started a new unit in Science about the World of Living Things. We will be 
studying the classifying of plants and animals. Also life cycles, adaptations and ecosystems.

The students have been reading a biography of their choice and will present an oral presentation of 
their famous person after vacation.

In math we are currently working on measurement and fractions, trying to get ready for the MEAs 
which will be around the middle of March.  We also will  cover area, angles and geometric shapes.

Last month’s winner of our estimating marshmallows was Cayden Estes. This month we are estimating 
candy hearts.

Here are a few of our Haikus the students wrote.

If not for the cow I like to stay wet
Do it for the mouse and cheese I like to swim in the swamp
Then do it for me. I am a male what?
By Pete By Jaysen

My cat is lazy The eagle flies fast
My cat is very fluffy Up in the very blue sky
My cat is playful Watching in the sky
By Ellie By Connor



A dragon with wings
Breathes out fire he is mad
He goes to a cave
By Hayden

Fifth Grade 

Happy Sap Season!

March will be Maine studies month in fifth grade where we will learn about the history, counties, and 
all of the great things our state has to offer! Please feel free to send along anything ‘Maine’ for your 
child to share with their class and ask them often what they are learning about in class.

MEA testing will begin in March and fifth grade has the bulk of tests with Reading, Writing, Math and 
Science! I will be sending home information about test days in order that your child gets sleep and a 
good breakfast.

Remember that your child’s reading grade is largely based upon their home reading which should be 
logged and passed in weekly. Please let me know if you have any questions concerning this 
requirement.

Our annual ski trip to Sugarloaf is rapidly approaching (Friday the 16th) so please be sure to fill out the
paperwork and if your child needs a scholarship to help defer the $43 cost there is $20/student 
available, just contact Candy LeBeau or myself and we will make that happen.

6E

It is somewhat amazing that we've already reached February Vacation.  It seems like the 2017-2018 
school year has progressed at a very fast pace.

I often receive questions from students and parents regarding extra credit.  Students often ask for extra 
credit so that they can improve their overall average in Social Studies class.  Most of the time, I do not 
give out extra credit.  In almost all of the instances in which a child has a low average, the low grade is 
due to the student not completing their work, or not taking the time to do their work to the best of their 
ability.  I usually tell students that if they want to raise their average, they should start completing their 
work, or be better prepared for the next test.  A few 100s in a row can bring a low average up very 
quickly.  

6W

The very cool Periodic Table of Elements and the 118 known atoms represented on the table have been 
the focus of sixth grade science classes.  Atomic numbers, chemical symbols, groups, and periods are 
just a few of the topics covered.

After vacation, we begin the unit, "Matter in Motion", with the study of ways an object's motion can be 
measured.  The use of a reference point and calculating an object's speed, velocity, and acceleration will
be covered.



Mrs. Weggler's writing class is working with the trait of VOICE.  Voice can be a student's own 
personality, style, strong feeling or opinion coming through in their writing or it can be given to a 
character.  Students are also practicing writing from different perspectives.

6R
In the prior segments of Mr.Rother’s math class we developed an in depth understanding of the 
relationship of positive and negative numbers in the real world. This was achieved by designing a 
board game and 3D printing a game piece.  As this project concluded we transitioned to using those 
positive and negative numbers to plot coordinates on a grid.  Finally, we studied ratios and unit rates.

Looking ahead, we are going to cover percents as well as some pre-algebra.

7S
Wow, we have summited the mountain and are now heading downhill to the end of grade 7.  In writing 
class, the 7th graders are continuing their work with learning the art of argumentative writing.  As a 
class we will continue to go through a debate camp, teaching the students to jump into existing 
arguments; weigh and evaluate sides, reasons, and evidence; and rehearse and compose their own 
essays and letters.  The students will be asked to stake a position between many polarized options.  The 
students will also have chances to pursue their more focused subtopics individually.  Therefore, the 
court will be in session!
 
The 7th grade math classes are starting to look at linear functions.  A function is a relationship that 
assigns exactly one output value for each input value according to a function rule.  Students use words, 
equations, tables, and graphs to represent the relationship between two sets of numbers.  The students 
will also apply their prior knowledge about proportions and proportional relationships to find constant 
rate of change and slope of lines.  Nonetheless, students will use their reasoning skills they learn to 
make decisions in the real world about products and services they intend to purchase.   

7M
Science has been going really well! We made it to animals that are cold blooded with backbones. 
Fishes, Amphibians, and reptiles offered lots of hands on opportunities. For example, we dissected 95 
fish. Thanks to Isaac Morrill, Pete Vicneire, Hunter Sousa, my Dad, and myself for providing: yellow 
perch, pickerel, salmon, and brook trout. We also examined turtle shells and crocodile/ alligator skulls.



That was followed by guest speakers. Officer Pike spoke about, no not fish, but law enforcement 
opportunities. We also had Kristie LeBlanc who did a lesson on sugary drinks.

In Maine History we read about quilts. Mrs. Long brought in a quilt that is 92 years old. It was made by
the ladies of Solon, all those years ago. We also “adopted” Mrs. Long’s mom, Marion. She is 86 and 
just had back surgery. We sent her letters of encouragement. She has “True Grit”. 

We also studied Fighting For Freedom. Maine’s role in the Temperance, Anti-Slavery, and The Civil 
War. The 20th Maine Regiment and Joshua Chamberlain were a major focus. 

8E
Time is flying, especially with late arrival and early dismissal days.  Students in Mrs. Ellis’s RTI 
classes are finishing up a lot of math review.  This will hopefully help them with their upcoming 
testing. Students will take MEA’s in March and NWEA’s later in the spring,  

Students in Mrs Ellis’s ELA classes are writing argumentative essays and debating various topics. 
Reading for March will mostly be around informational texts, and a couple of weeks will be spent on 
poetry.  We will all stay busy as we await the arrival of spring!

8F
In February, the students got the opportunity to work on a series S.T.E.M.  (Science Technology, 
Engineering, and Mathematics) projects. They have been working with a spherical robot named Sphero
and are designing a maze for it. They have also gotten to drive these robots using an iPad. 

This month also saw the first debate club meeting. Students discussed the positive and negative impacts
to everybody getting the same trophy at the end of sporting events. In the end the majority decided that 
while rewarding younger children with a trophy regardless of the outcome can be a positive, at older 
ages the lesson can lead to many negative outcomes. I look forward to future debates with this group of
7th and 8th graders. 



8C 
The girls’ varsity basketball team had a very successful season. The team went undefeated in the 
Central Maine League beating teams such as Waterville, Winslow, Messalonskee, Lawrence, and 
Skowhegan. The girls’ team also went undefeated in the Pine Cone League and capped the season off 
by winning the Pine Cone League Championship. The girls beat Valley 77-10 in the semifinals led by 
Courtney Rollins with 13 points, Aislinn Slate with 18 points, and Cheyenne Cahill with 23. The girls 
faced rival Athens in the championship which they handled easily winning 70-15. The team was led by 
Aislinn Slate with 18 points again and Cheyenne Cahill with 29. 

Officer Mike Pike visited Mr. Carey Social Studies class on February 14th. He spoke with the students 
about the Fourth and Fifth Amendments. He explained to the students the rights that citizens have when
dealing with law enforcement. Officer Pike spent a considerable amount of time helping the students 
understand the idea of “Search and Seizure”. He also spend some time talking about working in law 
enforcement and attending the Maine State Police Academy.  Mr Carey is hoping to take his class for a 
tour of the police academy this spring.  



Mrs. Waugh Technology Class 

I am so excited about how much we have accomplished in Technology Class this year.

The Kindergarten class have been working hard learning the keys on the keyboard. Each week they 
go to ABCya.com and work on either Alphabet Order, Alphabet Match, Alphabet Puzzles, Cup stacking
Keyboard or Keyboard Zoo. All of these programs help them learn the keyboard while having fun on 
the computer. Most kindergarteners can also log onto the computer and go to the website on their own.

The first grade class continues on the next step of keyboarding skills by using Dance Mat Typing. 
Dance Mat Typing is an interactive typing game for kids which gives them a step-by-step process of 
proper keyboarding techniques. They start by learning the home row keys with the proper placement of
their hands. They practice weekly on this skill.

The second grade class is also using the Dance Mat Typing program, they are working really hard in 
every class to learn the various functions of the keyboard so that they can become effective typists. 
Students are asked to type for 10 to 15 minutes each class and then they are directed to an educational 
program that supplements learning the keyboard.

In the third grade, students type on Typing Club. They will complete typing lessons and then utilize 
their typing skills by typing paragraphs each week, building on their speed and accuracy. All thirds 
grader can log Google Apps. In Google Docs they can change font size and color, add images and share
their document. It is important that all students learn to use Google Docs because it allows students to 
create different kinds of online documents, work on them in real time with other students and safely 
store their work in the schools’ Google drive. Students will be using Google Docs throughout their 
school career.

The fourth grade class just finished working on building and programming their robots.  Lego 
Robotics teaches our children about teamwork, basic troubleshooting and problem solving while 
engaging in a fun activity. The last half of the year students will work on their typing skills and how to 
be a good digital citizen, working on a website called Digital Passport.

In the fifth grade, students improved their typing skills on Typing Club. They also completed several 
different lessons in Brain pop, learning how to use technology and communicate online in a safe, 
responsible and positive way. They will spend the rest of the year building and programming robots 
using the NXT Robotic kits. Studying robotics in the classroom has the potential to make computer 
programming a future career a possibility by engaging our students in an area that they would 
otherwise not be interested in. Parents/family members are welcome to join us during class.

The sixth grade  classes have been working on assignments that help stop cyberbullying. Detective 
Pike visited all of the 6th grade technology classes and presented a sideshow that discussed the 
importance of being safe online. Thanks...Detective Pike, students really appreciate you taking time to
talk with them about keeping safe and the importance of making wise choices while online. Students 
have completed posters, and are now working on a video to stop cyberbullying that will hopefully be 
posted on the schools website. This is an assignment in progress.



In the 7th grade , students complete a weekly journal that addresses prompts given to them. These 
journals give the students an opportunity to express their thoughts and opinions in writing. They are 
given 2 prompts each week and asked to write at least 2 sentences about the prompt. Students have also
written a letter to the principal, which served two purposes; learning how to set up a business letter and 
communicating with the principal about any concerns they may have. They also have a great 
assignment utilizing Google Drawing; students, they could design a new game, complete a family tree, 
or design a new Google logo, etc. With technology always changing, students were asked to complete a
Technology Current event paper. This research keeps students up to date on the latest technology 
available.

The 8th grade students just finished working on a presentation called Educational Journey.  This 
assignment had them going back to the first day of school explaining how they felt and what did they 
learn; it ended with students thinking about high school and beyond. Students also worked on creating 
a budget and learning how to figure interest rates when buying a vehicle. Tammy Murray visited the 
classroom and talked about taxes and then she let the students create a small budget to help them decide
how to spend the $1000 that was donated to them.   
A voting booth was set up for students to experience voting. They were given a ballot with choices of 
how to spend the $1000. Results will be announced at a later time. Shout out to Tammy Murray, Anson 
Town Manager for taking time to come to the all of the 8th grade technology classrooms and then 
donating money for an Activity Fun Day.

K-5 Civil Rights
The K-5 Civil Rights Team has been busy working on a project for one of the walls in the K-5 wing.
 Our project title is “Where Our Ancestors Came From”.  Team members gathered information from 
families this past fall and have been researching the countries.  The data they have gathered is in 
regards to traditional foods, clothing/dress, and customs from the many countries that are represented 
here at CCS.  They have also looked up recipes that their families have used or that are used from other
countries.  There may be little cookbooks available at a later date with these.

We were fortunate to obtain funding for materials thanks to a website brought to our attention by our 
kindergarten teacher, Mrs. F.  The organization is DonorsChoose.org.  The materials purchased are a 
giant world map (to be the central focus of the wall display), colored pencils and markers, glue sticks, 
scissors and a few other supplies.  We hope to have everything in place within the next few weeks. 
Please check it out!

We plan to do a “Mix-it-up-at-Lunch” day sometime this spring.  This will be an opportunity for 
students to sit with someone different at lunch to get to know others from their class and the other two 
classes.  Team members will help younger students find their new table mates for the day.  They will 
also help them answer fun questions to get to know each other better.  After lunch, there will be an 
activity to do during recess in order to continue the fun!

The team members are learning about anti-bias behaviors and how to help other students.  We have 
read several story books covering all sorts of diversity; from families moving to the United States from 
other countries, to autism and disabilities, to different breads from other cultures, and different customs
and religious beliefs.

We are always learning and look forward to the next project.  The Civil Rights team here at CCS want 
everyone to feel welcome and safe when they come to our school.



Important March Dates

2 ~ Dr. Seuss' Birthday 
2 ~ Q3 Progress Reports go home
2 ~ 6-8 School Dance (STOMP)

7 ~ School Board Meeting at CHS 6pm
11 ~ Daylight Savings Time

16 ~ District Grade 5 Ski Trip to Sugarloaf
16 ~ 6-8 School Dance (D.C.Fundraiser)

17 ~ St. Patrick’s Day
3/19 – 4/13 ~ Grades 3-8 MEA Testing Period

20 ~ First Day of spring 
22 ~ Early Dismissal 

23 ~ No School / Staff Workshop Day
26 ~ Spring Sports Begin for 6-8

April 1 st ~ Happy Easter


